
 

 
 

Student & Community Outreach Team Meeting Minutes 
December 15, 2022   

2:00 pm/ZOOM 
Roll Call: 

 Lindsay Johnson - vacation  √ Teale Betts, Chair 
√ Mindy Reach   √ Kyle Smith 
 Dr. Tammy Capps @ Dr. 

appt. 
 √ Carrie Davis 

√ Kevin Hunsperger   Tony Gerard 
 Mindy Ashby - sick  √ Kelly Jennings 
√ Craig Bradley  √ Jonathan VanMeter 
√ Erin King   Randy Lingle 
 Sumer Smith    
√ Lee Van Alstine  √ Virginia Chamness 

√ indicates attendance, leaving blank indicates absent 
 
I. Call to Order 

Teale Betts, Chair called the meeting to order at 2:02 pm. 
A quorum is present. 

 
II. Approval of Minutes of November 29, 2022 

Lee VanAlstine made the motion to approve the minutes as written, Craig 
Bradley seconded the motion.  All members voted in favor and the motion 
carried. 

 
III. Additions to the Agenda 

There were no additions to the agenda. 
 

IV. Items for Discussion 
a.  Policy Assignment – Clubs and Organizations 8530 

• Teale created a document separating procedure from policy using 
the team’s suggestions from the last meeting.  Teale shared this 
new document for the team to review. 

• The team worked together to improve the policy verbiage. 
 
V. New Business  

a. Add Value Statement 
• Teale asked the team to look at the Value Statements before the 

next meeting to try to find the one that best fits with this policy.  



 

 
 

Virginia Chamness suggested the team review #5 The Dignity and 
Worth of Individuals.  This statement specifically talks about 
providing a comprehensive student activities program. 

b. Definitions for clubs and organizations 
• Craig Bradley explained that a club (Music, Drama, etc) is a local 

organization at the school whereas an organization (PTK, PBL, etc.) 
is part of a national group.  Students can charge their memberships 
to an organization to their Pell.  They cannot do that with the local 
clubs. 

• Carrie Davis added that she feels a club is something any student 
can freely join but an organization has a selection process with 
criteria that must be met. 

• Teale commented that the final policy manual will contain a 
glossary.  Mindy Reach added that if this team cares about how 
clubs and organizations are defined then this team needs to define 
them.  The team worked together offering suggestions to define 
these terms. 

 
Adjournment 
Erin King made a motion to adjourn the meeting at 3:26 pm, with a second by 
Kevin Hunsperger.  All voted in favor and the motion carried. 
 
The next meeting will be held on January 26, 2023 at 2:00 pm in the River 
Room. 


